         Split herd move from Pond to Lower Lower Sunday May 10, followed by fence work party in Pear Orchard

Next Board  Meeting at Eddie’s on Tuesday June 9

OHA BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date: April 22, 2009

Place:  Beverly and Jay James’

Board Present: Renee Benoit, Pam Bullen, Fred Goff, Beverly James, Morris Older, Eddie Reiter, Kirsten Whitsett

Call to Order: 7:15 PM

 ---Fred distributed a packet to members. The minutes of the March 11, 2009 Board Meeting were approved. Rules and Regulation changes, as submitted by email to the Board by Morris, were approved.  The Agenda was approved, time allotted for discussion, and Kirsten appointed as timekeeper.

---Treasurer’s report Beverly distributed a printed report. The detailed transaction record was commended.


---EBMUD Liaison Report Morris reported that the Annual Grazing Plan (AGP) was not yet signed due to some holdovers from the previous AGP that no longer apply. Morris is pursuing a correction of this and other oversights. Since the rotation credit, amounting to $1170, does not increase the total available credit against our rent, we may need to research cheaper shed alternatives than the original one proposed. 


EBMUD requires a survey by an EBMUD biologist before fiddleneck is removed by OHA members.  Bent flowered fiddleneck, which is found on our pasture, is listed as “sensitive” while large-flowered fiddleneck, which is not, is endangered. Morris is seeking to clarify whether a survey is needed each year or whether previous surveys suffice. We may need to further educate the membership in identifying the various fiddlenecks. The AGP emphasizes that EBMUD advocates weed management through rotation, feeding on noxious weeds, and native grass seeding.


Morris is awaiting a reply from EBMUD in response to a proposal to move the fence away from the creek in the LP Corral. EBMUD suggested we set up a corral near the red barn or pavilion. For various reasons, after lengthy discussion, the Board decided not to use the ring pasture as a fat farm.  At this point, the Board would like to set up a temporary emergency enclosure behind the red barn for several horses that need immediate dieting. Eddie will email the General Membership to seek volunteers to work on creating the enclosure behind the red barn. 


EBMUD also supports the idea of a herd split at move time to help control spring obesity.  Eddie will survey the  Membership by email to see which members would be willing to move their  horses to the Lower Lower on the weekend of May 9/10, and which members would prefer their  (fatter) horses to remain in the grazed-down Pond Pasture for an extra 2 weeks in an effort to split the herd to help control obesity. If we cannot voluntarily come to a relatively even division of the herd, the whole herd would likely move to the LLP on May 16-17. 


Members are reminded to observe the two-week limitation on stall and corral use. To quote the rule: 

“An uninjured horse cannot use a stall or corral for more than 14 consecutive days, or for more than 21 days in a one-month period. Dieting horses, either gaining or losing weight, are subject to these time limits. Members may petition the Board for an exception to this time limit”

   
 In order to track the use of stalls, Renee will ask Jane to submit the stall reports directly to Eddie, who will then forward them to Renee for the monthly pasture census report to EBMUD. 

   
Renee will ask Jane to check the old stalls for nails and to check to be sure the pipe panels are connected to the walls.

Morris, Kirsten, Eddie and Pam walked the Pear Orchard to evaluate the possibility of moving the fence uphill to include the saddle area. It was determined that such a fence would need to be very, very long. Since the goats would still need to graze the area below the pylon, it was decided that it would not be cost effective or possible to do at this time. The existing fencing needs repair and some sink holes need to be fenced off before the move to the PO. Morris will organize a Pear Orchard fence repair work party on May 10 to begin the job. Eddie agreed to take on the task of arranging for  goat grazing  this year. The goats should complete the grazing as soon as possible after June 30.


Beverly will explore solutions to the yellowjacket infestation on the PO trail.


---Project Update Renee distributed a written project update. The Emergency Committee is working on coordinating names of roads and pastures with various agencies and our membership. Doug has reported that we need additional Fisheries Inspections in order to continue brush clearing for fire hazard reduction.


The electrical junction box at the Pavilion, which leaked during a storm earlier this year, causing an interruption in electricity, will be repaired by David Gerrard.


Kirsten discussed her research into safely dividing the stalls with no-climb fencing. She will continue her investigation and research solid panels, such as those at SC Barns. Kirsten will ask Harvey for future help on this.


Renee and Erica have discussed the old hay disposal problem at length. There is no good solution to disposal of old hay but we agreed there should be no hay dumping in the Ring Pasture as it is a fire hazard/mold hazard. All hay should be dumped behind the Taj until further notice. Renee will contact Sara to see if she will empty the trailer at the dump. We can then notify members to put old hay in the trailer to be hauled off the pasture whenever it is full.


Erica had requested the purchase of a second weed whacker that might be needed at times, but the board thought that it would be possible to instead rent one if the need arises. The Board will reconsider this request if it turns out to be an ongoing need. Alice submitted a proposal for a new contractor’s wheelbarrow, a new replacement tub for the blue EZ-Cart and two new manure forks.  Renee offered to donate a contractor’s wheelbarrow (thank you) and to repair the manure forks. The Board approved the purchase of one manure fork and the replacement tub for the EZ Cart. Eddie will pick the tub up at Arney’s when Alice orders it.


We agreed to ask Bronwyn and Vibeke if they wish to continue creating the feeding schedule.


---Membership Secretary Report: Eddie reported no horse moves or new riding partners. Anna will be sending her the Spring vet clinic reports. Putting old minutes from before 1998 on the web site was discussed but no decision was made. It would take a great deal of work to post them on our webpage. 


---Trucks on hill: Kirsten will ask Liz if she would like to create a proposal in regard to members driving their trucks up the hill for convenience.


---Elise was not present to discuss the Code of Conduct.


---Meeting adjourned 9:45 PM

THANKS YOUS!!


Doug, Kandy, Renee, Alice, Richard, Eddie, Kirsten, Georgia, Julie, Wakean, Erica, Sara, Harvey, Gailyn, Neal, Morris for Pavilion Coyote Brush removal (and post repair)


Alice for organizing the arena rototilling 


Erica and Wakean for hemlock removal in the Forest Meadow


Alice for hemlock removal in the ring and pavilion


Morris, Eddie, Kirsten and Pam for walking the PO for fencing evaluation


Alice, Richard, Pam and Morris for finding and installing the new Rubbermaid shed


Kandy and Sara for waterline repair at the Pavilion


Liz Strauss, Mark, Alice, Pam, Cheryl, Liz Fowler, and Jerome for pulling fiddleneck


Kim and Georgia for dragging the arena


Erica for managing fly control


Beverly for dinner and hosting the meeting


Respectfully submitted,


Pamela Bullen, Recording Secretary,


April 27, 2009


Next Meeting: Tuesday, June 9 at Eddie Reiter’s at 7:15. All members welcome.
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